
PIAA District 6 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 – December 7, 2006 

 
Call to order of the December 7, 2006, Meeting 
Chairman Wotkowski called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 4:00 PM at the Allegro 
Restaurant.  Present were:  Ray Wotkowski, Albert D’Ambrosia, Alberta Ake, Kenneth Bussard, Craig 
Butler, David Crumrine, Kathy Getz, Charles Koren, James Price, Vince Nedimyer, Dean Rossi, Kim 
Struble and Susan Werner. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
On a motion by Kim Struble and Vince Nedimyer, the minutes of the November 9, 2006, were approved. 
 
Financial Reports 
On a motion by Albert Ake and Kenneth Bussard, the District 6 Committee unanimously approved the 
November Financial Report. 
 
On a motion by David Crumrine and Susan Werner, the financial report, presented by James Price, for 
Girls’ Volleyball was approved. 
 
On a motion by Kim Struble and Kathy Getz, the financial report, presented by Albert D’Ambrosia, for 
Soccer was approved. 
 
Communications 
A motion was made by Vince Nedimyer and Dean Rossi, and unanimously passed, to play,  
9 Single A, 10 AA, and 10 AAA qualifying games for the 2007 football play-offs, 
while maintaining the present point system.  All schools must play 10 to qualify and 
this will allow ample time for planning that play date.   
 
A motion was made by Kenneth Bussard and Alberta Ake, and unanimously passed, directing a 
subcommittee to evaluate the football payouts to the schools.  This recommendation will be acted upon in 
January and subsequently checks will be mailed to the play-off schools.   Non-revenue sports are 
subsidized by the revenue sports. 
 
A motion was made by Kathy Getz and James Price, allowing Susan Werner to organize the facilities 
operations for the swimming competition. 
 
Bradley R. Cashman, Executive Director, received a letter from Ralph Cecere Jr., principal at Portage Area 
High School, requesting permission for the boys’ basketball team to wear black wrist bands during PIAA 
sanctioned contests.  Please refer to “Policy Regarding The Wearing of an American Flag and Either A 
Commemorative Patch or a Memorial Insignia on Contest Jersey/Shirt, page 83 of the PIAA Policy Manual 
or page 26 in the NFHS basketball rules book. 
 
Eligibility Hearings 
Based on the consensus of the sending and receiving principals’ signature the eligibility transfers listed 
below are approved with the corresponding motions. 
 
On a motion by Vince Nedimyer and Susan Werner, Elijah Norvell was granted eligibility to participate in 
wrestling at Huntingdon Area High School. 
 
On a motion by Kathy Getz and Albert D’Ambrosia, Tyler Drapko was granted eligibility to participate in 
basketball and baseball at Bald Eagle Area High School. 
 
 



Foreign Exchange Eligibility Hearings 
The following students have a J1 VISA and were approved to participate in sports on a motion by Dean 
Rossi and Craig Butler: 
 Hsun-Yi Huang   Taiwan  Ligonier  BB 
 Guillermo Romo   Chile  Tyrone  BB 
 
The next meeting  
The next meeting of the PIAA District 6 Committee will be held on Tuesday, January 16, 2007, at the 
Hollidaysburg Area Senior High School.  The meeting will start at 3:30 PM. 
 
 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Sherry I. Montgomery 
Secretary/Treasurer 

 


